
Cqqsfoujdftijqt 

You may have seen in the media that this week has been National Apprenticeship 

Week. During the week there have been a number of activities to raise the profile 

of Apprenticeships as a viable high-quality option for students after they leave 

school. We have particularly focussed on our Year 11 and Year 13 students as 

they prepare in earnest for life after school. Some of our Y13s have taken part in 

an apprenticeship workshop, including advice on where to find apprenticeships 

and how to sign up for alerts; help and guidance on preparing CVôs; analysing 

what employers are looking for when they state desired skills and personal 

qualities; and working through an 'Employability Action Plan'. In addition, each 

Y13 student wanting to pursue an apprenticeship will have two meetings with 

a Careers Counsellor to discuss action plan and look at suitable vacancies.  

Yesterday, a group of our students 

attended the Apprenticeship Fair at 

Nottingham College. Students who 

had shown an interest through their 

careers lessons in apprenticeships 

were given the opportunity to 

network with companies and speak 

to staff at the college about 

apprenticeships available. In 

addition, we have encouraged 

students to participate in the 

Apprenticeship Open Evening at 

Nottingham College on Wednesday 3rd April. However, this work goes on 

throughout the year ï every week, we let our students know of apprenticeship opportunities that become available and provide 

advice and support to access them. 

The status of apprenticeships has changed significantly over the last few years. Many students who in the past may have only 

considered university see a high-quality apprenticeship as the best way to acquire the skills and experience they will need in 

their chosen careers. This is true in the areas traditionally associated with apprenticeships, such as engineering or construction, 

but is also increasingly the case for areas such as IT, finance and the service sector. In the past an apprenticeship has been 

seen as an alternative to further study, but the element of study and learning of theory is an integral part of modern 

apprenticeships and is one of the reasons that they have become attractive to students, particularly if they have a clear picture 

of the career path that they want to follow. 

We have strong links with local apprenticeship providers such as Rolls Royce, Boots and Experian and many of our former 

students are now employed by those companies following successful apprenticeship placements. These are very often students 

who are very capable of accessing a university course, but have decided to take a route that combines study with a high level of 

practical experience. 

One project we are particularly proud of is our work in partnership with the Engineering Development Trust to provide students 

with the opportunity to compete for a British Association CREST Award through the Engineering Education Scheme. This a 6-

month programme which links teams of Year 12 students and their teacher with local companies where they work on real-life 

scientific, engineering and technology projects that will enable them to make an informed decision about their future studies and 

career. This year our students are working with Rolls Royce.  Each week they meet up with their mentor to work on a gas 

turbine cylinder project that may eventually be used in a Rolls Royce engine. Their journey so far has also involved a fully 

funded 2-day residential at Loughborough University and 5 on-site visits to the Rolls Royce site in Derby. We expect to be 

running this programme again next year for our Y12 students ï if you are interested in finding out more, please contact the 6th 

Form team. 

We know that a one-size fits all approach does not meet studentsô needs and one of the key strengths of our Trust is that our 

small scale means that we know students really well. In recent years, we have had an amazing record of success in helping 

students to secure good university places, and we expect that to continue. However, it is great to see that the range of 

destinations has widened so that we can be even more certain that our students are setting out on the right path when they 

leave our schools.  
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10th 

- 13th 

Year 8 Hagg Farm Residential 

Trip 

11th 

- 26th 
Year 10 Mock Exams 

11th 
Year 12 Trust Project  

Gap Year Presentation 

13th 

- 16th 

Year 8 Hagg Farm Residential 

Trip 

13th Breakfast Seminar: Business  

14th 
Debate Mate Competition  

15:00 - 18:30 

19th Year 7 Parentsô Evening 

20th Year 7 Parentsô Evening 

Please see the My Ed app or our websites for a full 
calendar of upcoming events and important dates. 
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Paul Heery  

Executive Principal 
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No phones, digital watches, notes, books, calculator lids/cases/instructions are allowed into the examination room.  

We practice an empty pocket policy for exams, only bringing into the room the equipment that is needed for the 

exam. Belongings need to be stored in your bags and left as directed by the invigilator. Please do not bring valuables 

with you when you are sitting examinations. The school accepts no responsibility for items of value left in bags. 
 

MOBILE PHONES Mobile telephones and other types of web enabled sources of information ARE NOT ALLOWED IN 

THE EXAMINATION ROOM. Outside each exam room there will be a notice reminding you that phones, iPods, mp3/4 

players and smartwatches are NOT allowed in the exam room. If you are found to have an unauthorised item on you during an 

exam (even if it is turned off) it will be taken from you and you will be reported to the examination board. There are NO 

exceptions on this rule. 

Advice: 

Donôt bring your mobile to school on an exam day 

Hand your phone to student services BEFORE you enter the room 

 

WATCHES With the emergence of web enabled watches/smartwatches, no digital watches will be allowed in exam 

rooms. There are large working clocks in all exam rooms. Digital watches MUST be left in student bags. If you are 

found to have anything in the exam room that is not allowed, even if you did not intend to use it, the school is required to report 

it to the Examination Board. The normal sanction in these circumstances is to disqualify candidates from the whole subject. 

DRINKS No food (including chewing gum) or drink is allowed in the examination rooms except one bottle of water (up 

to 500ml in a transparent plastic bottle with a leak proof spout). There must be no label on the bottle. Bottles not complying 

with these conditions will be confiscated. 

CALCULATORS Make sure that your calculators conform to the examination regulations - if in doubt, check with your 

Maths teacher. Remove the cover and instructions before going into the exam room and make sure that the batteries (if 

required) are new. In addition, you must ensure that the calculatorôs memory has been cleared prior to the exam. 

EQUIPMENT Then school provides you with the equipment you need for the exams. If you wish to use your own pen 

for your answers, then you must bring a BLACK PEN, no gel pens, highlighters or erasable pens. This is because exam 

answer scripts are now scanned into a computer for marking. 
 

Mr J Macdonald 

Letôs Pitch It 

Monday saw the return of Baasit Siddiqui to work with some Year 9 students.  They were all 

taking part in his Let's Pitch It workshop which gives them the opportunity to develop their 

team working and creative skills.  They worked in groups of three to develop an idea for a 

television programme or media concept.  Baasit was really impressed with the quality of 

their ideas which will be followed up and refined ready for making their 'pitches'.   

We will be judging the best entry from Bramcote College, along with the best from 

Alderman White from a few weeks ago ready to go off to Baasit to be entered in to the 

national competition. 

Ms C Welch 
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Cheerleading 

On Sunday 3rd of March, coach Anna took her 15 Year 7 & 8 cheerleaders to their first competition, in Coventry. We left early 

in the morning to get there for 9:00am.The atmosphere was exhilarating. Hundreds of girls with bright costumes and neon 

bows stretched and warmed up ready for their performances. We went to the warm up space at 9:30 to practise the routine - 

jumps and flips on the tumble track, and stunts on the large mat. This went really well and it was good to get used to the new 

floor spacing. At 10:30 we walked into the arena -slightly nervously- and chanted ''First Ladies!!'' our group name. The 

competition was strong so we had to put in an excellent performance to be in with a chance of winning a medal. It went really 

well with timed cannon lifts, precise jumps and bold dancing. We were so proud and at the end walked off for a giant group 

hug with Anna. For our group category, there were 6 other club teams yet we came a fantastic second place!!! We would all 

like to thank our coach Anna for her determination, amazing skills, and patience with us all, and also Miss Kilbane for 

organising our afterschool Cheerleading group. Here are how some of the other girls felt: ''I had a great time and we are very 

thankful to Anna for helping us throughout the year" - Ellie Boyce,  "It was an amazing experience and I'm so glad I got to do it 

with the cheerleading team" - Jessica Smith,   ''A dream doesn't become a reality though magic...it takes sweat, determination 

and hard work''- Anya Soni. 

Abbie Brown, Year 8 
 

Football 

Alderman White team Haven and Bramcote College both played in a Nottinghamshire 

FA organised competition this week at Harvey Hadden. The teams were both a little 

nervous when they arrived at the venue but a quick warm up against each other soon 

got these nerves out of the way. Despite the weather not being kind the players were 

soon very warm as the games were only 10 minutes long without any rest between 

them. Each team played 6 games against a range of teams including Woodlands, 

Dawn House and Joseph Whitaker and a local derby against each other (Team Haven 

winning!). Both teams had to adapt the way they played in each game as each opponent brought a different challenge. Overall 

both teams managed to win more games than they lost of drew and all the students involved had a great time. 

Mr R Bateman 
 

Netball 

This week the Year 7 netball team competed in the final round of the Central Venue League at Nusa. They played 3 very hard, 

fast and competitive games against Arnold Hill, Chilwell and George Spencer and unfortunately just missed out on making the 

finals. Well done girls. 

Ms G King 
 

WHP Family Of Schools Dance Festival 

This week saw the Family of Schools annual Dance Festival held at Alderman White.  

What a great tribute to the 80s - from Cindy Lauper's Girls Just Want To Have Fun to 

Abba's Super Trouper- the hits kept on coming as performers from Alderman White, 

Bramcote College, Round Hill and Wadsworth Fields Junior Schools took to the stage 

to rapturous applause - and no wonder, the standard of the choreography and the 

dancing was just phenomenal! It was leg warmers galore, and brought back many 

happy memories to a packed out audience.  Many thanks go to all those who took part 

and made the evening so memorable, in particular to Tilly Hughes (Y9) who compered the evening like a true professional, our 

colleagues from Round Hill and Wadsworth Fields who worked so hard to produce such amazing performances, Lewis Viaene 

(Y10) for the all-important sound, Ms King for organizing and co-ordinating the whole event and of course, last but not least, all 

the brilliantly talented dancers who took part. 

Mr K Stephan / Ms G King 

Drama Clubs 

Shine! Drama Clubs, in collaboration with Nottingham Playhouse, run at Alderman White on Thursday lunches (in the 

Drama Studio) and Monday 3.30-4.45pm at Bramcote College (in the school hall). Both clubs are free and open to 

anyone in Key Stage 3; the Bramcote College group is also open to students in Year 5 and 6 from local primaries.  

Please contact zoe.armitage@whpfederation.org for more details  

Thanks,  

Mrs Z Armitage-Giles 

mailto:zoe.armitage@whpfederation.org


Brilliant Book Award Authors Tamsin Winter and Hayley Long 

This week was an exciting one for Brilliant Book Award readers as we had two author trips. 

On Wednesday we travelled to Rushcliffe School to see Tamsin 

Winter.  Her short-listed book, Being Miss Nobody, has bullying as its main 

theme and is set in a school where the teachers do not see what is going 

on. Rosalind, the main character, is a selective mute which puts her in the 

spotlight for the bullies.  Tamsin talked about her writing process which is 

always interesting as it varies so much from author to author.  Tamsin 

always starts with her characters, putting herself in their shoes and 

imagining living their lives for a day.  She also draws maps of the 

locations, which really helps the setting to become real to both her and her 

readers.  Once more we had an audience question about writer's block 

and Tamsin's advice was to embrace it: take a break, have a peanut butter sandwich and go for a walk.  You can then come 

back to it when you are ready, and like Stewart Foster, she suggested writing a different part of the book that you are ready to 

write. 

Thursday afternoon saw us at Samworth Chruch Academy near Mansfield 

to see Hayley Long.  The Nearest Faraway Place, her short-listed book, is 

about dealing with grief following a freak car accident.  Although it is 

dealing with something very sad Hayley felt it was important to fill the book 

with love so she moved the boys to Aberystwyth, a place she loves, and 

included lots of the music she loves.  One of the things that particularly 

struck a chord with me was when Hayley talked about the late eighties 

when the Sweet Valley High books were around.  She said she read them, 

not because she particularly liked them, but because all the other books 

were about nuclear war.  I can remember soon after I started at Bramcote 

Park doing a book talk for a Year 10 (or fourth year as it was then) class 

and at the end one of them saying 'but miss, they're all really miserable', 

those were certainly the days of nuclear holocaust books! 

We would like to thank Tamsin and Hayley for their inspiring talks, Inspire Education Library Service for organising the events 

and  Rushcliffe and Samworth for hosting and welcoming us into their schools. 

Ms C Welch 



Matilda and Harry Potter Trip 

The Performing Arts Department are excited to announce that this year's London theatre trip is a double whammy: Oliver 

award winning 'Matilda the Musical' AND a visit to Warner Bros. 'Harry Potter Tour'! The trip will take place Thursday 27th-

Friday 28th June and is open to students in Years 7-13. Letter are available now from reception or your Performing Arts 

teacher...act fast to secure a place! 

Ms Z Armitage-Giles  


